
  BROOKLYN  PUBLIC  SCHOOL 

Your Local School by the Hawkesbury River 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

 

Kindergarten Orientation 

Over the last couple of weeks, we have welcomed 

our 2021 kindergarten students as part of our 

Kindergarten Transition Program. We were 

amazed with how quickly they settled and 

engaged in the activities within the classroom. It 

was great to see them so excited and ready to 

start school. If you have a child who is due to start 

school next year and who is not yet enrolled, 

please enrol them now. If you know of anyone in 

our catchment area who has a child due to start 

school next year, please ask them to contact the 

school office. It is essential that the school is 

aware of all enrolments for planning purposes. 

 

2021 Start to the School Year 

The beginning of the 2021 school year will be a 

little different to previous years. Our staff will be at 

school for two school development days 

(Wednesday 27 and Thursday 28 January). 

Students will return to school on Friday 29 

January. For our new Kindergarten students this 

will be their very first day of school. They will enjoy 

having the whole school to themselves on this day, 

while the rest of the students from Year 1-6 attend 

the Brooklyn/Cowan Combined Swimming 

Carnival.         

 

Naidoc Week 2020 

This year NAIDOC week was held on 8-15 

November with the theme "Always Was, Always 

Will Be". Celebrations are held across 

Australia. It’s a time to reflect and celebrate the 

history, culture and achievements of the First 

Nation peoples – recognising them as the 

traditional custodians of the land. To celebrate 

NAIDOC week at Brooklyn Public School, students 

learnt about some of the history of NAIDOC week 

and why it is important to celebrate this event. 

Aboriginal people share their knowledge about 

their culture through stories and art. Brooklyn 

students designed their own 'hand art' using dot 

painting to convey meaning in their designs.  

 

They were displayed beautifully in the garden 

near the flag poles to represent the theme 

"Always Was, Always Will Be".  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 6 & 7 

Tues 17 Nov Gymnastics 

Wed 18 Nov 
Footsteps Dance 

OC Placement Test 

Fri 20 Nov PSSA / Tennis 

Tues 24 Nov Gymnastics 

Wed 25 Nov Footsteps Dance 

Fri 27 Nov PSSA / Tennis 

What’s coming up later in Term 4 

Mon 30 Nov Last Day of Scripture Lessons 

Tues 1 / 8 Dec Gymnastics 

Wed 2 Dec Footsteps Dance 

Wed 9 Dec Presentation Assembly 

Fri 11 Dec Concert 

Wed 16 Dec Last Day of Term 4 for students 

 

 CALENDAR 

 PRINCIPAL’S  NEWS 

16  NOVEMBER  2020 TERM 4  WEEK 6 



 

Remembrance Day 

Service 

This year BPS held a 

Remembrance Day 

service at school. 

The service was led by our school captains Figgy 

and Sarah, to commemorate those who fought and 

died in conflicts since World War 1. During this 

service, we paused for one minute’s silence to 

remember the servicemen and women who gave 

their lives while serving Australia in wars, conflicts 

and peace-keeping operations. The Last Post was 

played beautifully by Sarah, to signify that soldiers 

have gone to their final rest. 

 

                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Presentation Assembly - 

Wednesday 9 December  

Our school’s Annual Presentation Day Assembly 

will be held at school on Wednesday 9th 

December, 2020. 
 

Like everything this year, it will be a little different 

to previous years. Unfortunately under the current 

COVID-19 guidelines, and taking into account our 

school context and the ability to meet those 

guidelines, it will not be possible for all parents to 

attend the assembly.  This year, we have decided 

to invite Year 6 parents, parents of inducted 

leaders and parents of award recipients only. As 

you can appreciate, primary school graduation is 

a special time and this will be the Year 6 students’ 

final assembly for their primary school years. Only 

1 family member per Year 6 student, inducted 

leader or award recipient will be able to attend the 

assembly. If you have more than one child 

receiving an award or included in any of these 

groups, only 1 family member per household will 

be able to attend. 
 

The assembly will take place outdoors under the 

Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA). Invited 

guests will need to view the assembly from under 

the large tree outside the administration building, 

spaced 1.5 meters apart, in order to adhere to 

current guidelines. The assembly will be held at 

11am in order to adhere to the 4 square metre 

rule and provide enough shade for guests in 

attendance. Guests will not be able to mingle and 

must remain seated for the duration of the 

assembly. Further information will be sent out 

shortly to these participating families. 
 

For those parents/carers not in attendance, we 

will be recording the assembly for all Brooklyn 

families to view. A link to this assembly recording 

will be emailed at a later date. 
 

Thank you for your understanding and patience 

during these unusual times. 

 

Brooklyn/Cowan Children’s Writers’ Festival 

On Wednesday 4 November, our students 

attended the Combined Brooklyn/Cowan PS 

Children’s Writers’ Festival. Our children were 

privileged to be part of a unique and memorable 

literary and illustrative experience. Every student 

participated in three tailor-made personal 

workshops with award winning and acclaimed 

Australian authors and illustrators, gaining 

inspiration and ideas to assist them when 

developing their own written work.  

  



The students had a thoroughly enjoyable day and 

came back inspired and motivated. A huge thank you 

to the P&C who generously subsidised this event in 

full for all Brooklyn PS students. 

 

 

 

 

2020 Parent Survey 

In order to improve our practice, we need to 

continually receive and reflect on feedback. A survey 

will be sent home to parents this week to allow you an 

opportunity to provide feedback to our school. I 

encourage everyone to please complete the survey. 

 

School Travel – 2021 Applications 

Applications for student travel in 2021 opened from 

Monday 12 October 2020. Students who require a 

School Opal card or travel pass for 2021 can now 

apply online. A new application should be submitted if 

a student is applying for a school travel pass for the 

first time or requesting an additional pass as a result of 

a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. 

joint custody). Please go to school travel passes at 

Transport NSW for more information. 

 

Get tested 

Parents are reminded that any student or staff member 

with cold or flu-like symptoms must stay home, be 

tested, return a negative result and be symptom-free 

before returning to school. Thank you to the parents 

who have been providing screenshots of text message 

results to our office and for supporting the effort to 

maintain community safety.  

 

Hats and Sunscreen 

The weather is warming up as we head into the 

summer months. Please ensure that your child has a 

school hat (or similarly a navy blue broad-brimmed 

hat), a drink bottle and sunscreen applied before 

coming to school. The school has a no hat, play in the 

shade policy to ensure that students are protected 

from harmful UV sun rays when playing outside during 

the day.  

 

Kelly Cartwright 

Principal 

  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The AGM is the most important parent meeting 
of the year. The centre finances, what to expect 
for the upcoming year, fundraising, maintenance 
and electing a new parent committee are all part 
of the evening. 
 
When enrolling your parent handbook outlines 
the membership obligation to joining HRCC. 
These include attending the AGM, working bees 
and supporting the Brooklyn Spring Fair. By eve-
ry member new and old doing a little bit to sup-
port the service the Brooklyn community have 
kept our service operating for over 30 years. 
 
After the AGM we have light refreshments. Par-
ents get the chance to better know the educa-
tors spending time with their children as well as 
meeting other parents and community members 
over some cheese and wine. 
 

Dates to Remember 
Annual General Meeting…………….….Wed 9th Dec 
Last Day of the year…………………….Thurs 17th Dec 
2021 return date………………………......Mon 4th Jan 



  

Keeping Our Kids 
Safe Around Schools 
 

The Keeping our kids safe around 

schools (PDF 1.5Mb)  fact sheets have 

road safety information for families and 

the wider school community. 

  
 
 

The ten fact sheets provide information on: 

1. Keeping your children safe when dropping off and picking up at school. 

2. Walking together safely to and from school. 

3. Keeping children safe in and out of the car. 

4. Hold your child’s hand. 

5. Wearing helmets and riding safely. 

6. Your guide to driving and parking safely near schools. 

7. Keeping safe around school crossings. 

8. 40km/h school zones. 

9. Driving safely near school buses. 

10. Helping children on and off the bus safely. 
  
This resource (available in 12 other languages) and other information for schools and parents can be 

found at https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/backtoschoolsafety.html. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Froadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au%2Fdownloads%2Fkeeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf&data=02%7C01%7Cltipping%40hornsby.nsw.gov.au%7C0e877f1f52a245db055808d8584f9eae%7Cbbe004451e89428d8172c053
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Froadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au%2Fdownloads%2Fkeeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf&data=02%7C01%7Cltipping%40hornsby.nsw.gov.au%7C0e877f1f52a245db055808d8584f9eae%7Cbbe004451e89428d8172c053
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/backtoschoolsafety.html


  


